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  Wednesday, October 11, 2017 
Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes


          Wednesday, October 11, 2017


Present      

George McLachrie – President

Lawrence Kumar, Vice President
David Pel – Treasurer  
Val Cuthbert – Secretary 
Graham Youde – Operations Director
Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Bev Olson -- Social Director
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director
Caroline Tuhten—Junior Development Direct

Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director

Anthony Mazzucco -- Tournament Director
Eliza Haight, Club Manager

Glenn Richards – Head Pro
Absent
Kenny Wong – Director at Large
 Approval of Draft Agenda

· The Agenda was approved.
Adoption of the Minutes from September 2017
· The minutes were adopted.     

New Business 
Bubble Lights 
· Two lights are out on #3 light stand.  They do not make these lights any longer.  Waiting for replacement ballast.  However, these may no longer be available.  If that is the case they may have to build one.  If we have to replace lights, Graham will check with Farley re the type of lighting required for a new bubble.

President’s Info
· Lawrence and I attended the Tennis BC AGM on Saturday, October 30th.  
· I completed phone calls to Dean Pelletier of Burnaby Parks and Hatem McDadi of Tennis Canada to update the latest position and determine their most recent discussions and it is now up to BTC to complete its projections and determine its feasibility if Burnaby has any hope of moving this forward.  
· Meeting with Tennis Canada.  There is nothing further to report at this time.  They are talking to other municipalities also.  Surrey is very excited about the proposition.  
· Michelle from wheelchair tennis suggests that we as a team need to prepare applications for grants from various sources, such as Canadian Tire and Government grants.  They are prepared to help us.  
· I will be following up with Parks and Rec and the latest Global update.  

· Glen and George to meet this weekend regarding Glenn’s contract. 

· Dave is working on Societies Act changes.  

· Board members need to submit their annual reports for the AGM by the end of the month.

Tennis AGM update/follow up

· The AGM will be held Thursday, November 16th at 7:00 p.m. at the Rowing Club.
· The 50th Burnaby Tennis Club Anniversary will be celebrated at the same time.  
· Wine, appetizers and dessert will be served.  
· We will be inviting previous members to join us
· There will be quizzes and door prizes.  Story time and Kenny is putting together a slide slow of pictures of members from the past. 
· Awards will be presented.  Glen and Bev working on this. 
· Eliza will make up a member voting card to give to members as they arrive.
· Four Director Positions are up for election.  They are Director at Large, Ladies League Director, Social Director and Membership Director.  
Motion to allow the Club Manager to make night deposits on behalf of the Club

· “The President or the Vice President are hereby authorized on behalf of the Burnaby Tennis Club to execute and deliver to Vancouver City Savings Credit Union a Night Depository Agreement on Vancity’s regular form and to designate at any time to Vancity
the person or persons to give valid receipts pursuant to the Said Agreement and to cancel any such designations at any time on written notice to Vancity. “The motion was passed by the Board.”  
Motion received for Inclusion at AGM

· The motion states “The maximum term of office for the President of Burnaby Tennis Club shall be set at two, two year terms, served consecutively, for a total of four years maximum.”  This motion will be on the AGM agenda. 
Clarify how much time league teams get for league matches/practice time.  When are they scheduled and what rates are charged. 
· There should be no indoor practice time for league practice.  They use their own time for practice.  
· All league matches.  The first two matches are complimentary.   Tennis balls are also purchased for the teams other than the Senior’s league.  
· Senior’s League.  They are charged $120.00 per time.  They use 4 courts, 7 times per year.  This should be reviewed every year.  
· Other teams play in the Spring.  They have access to two indoor games per season.  
Societies Act Update 
· Dave continues to work with the Lawyers on this.  Any change to the constitution has to be approved by the City of Burnaby before the changes are made. 
· Information is missing.  Eliza and Barb are going through the old files to find the information.  The info missing includes some of the AGM Minutes from 2004 to 2017, March 1, 2007 special resolution, Certificate of Incorporation.  
Christmas Board Dinner 

· Graham will contact Lori to organize the Xmas dinner at the Vancouver Golf Club.
New Member’s Night 

· The tentative date for this is October 22nd, 2017.  
Newsletter/Security/Cameras/Bubble/Lighting/AED

· Eliza and Graham are working on an emergency plan for the winter.
· Eliza is getting quotes on cameras.
· WCB requires that we have procedures for staff who work alone at night.  Eliza has staff text her, plus they text her when they are leaving at the end of their shift.  
· Eliza will check into the cost of an emergency button. 
Member’s out of the country for 3 consecutive months. 

· There was a question as to whether a person out of the country for 3 consecutive 
months could receive a discount on membership.  This was discussed and agreed to at a previous meeting.  Lawrence will follow up on this. 
Lawrence’s Report 

· Full report is attached to the minutes under Vice-President Report. 
· Financial Statements are not ready yet.  They will be ready for AGM.
· The club has 263 members signed up at this time.  That is 94% of the membership.  60% are adults.   Members are getting 67% of court time and the club has not booked any new business. 
· Pay and Play is 12 to 13 to date.  They are generally slower to sign up.
· Draft net income is $51,000.00 at this time.  
Head Pro Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes.
Membership Director’s Report

· Report attached at the end of the minutes
Junior Director Report 

· The junior time Saturday and Sunday mornings from 6-8 am began this past weekend.  Eliza has set up a registration list that is open on the Monday before the weekend.  Many families were unable to make it this weekend due to the holiday and tournaments, but we still had several kids show up.  I have received quite a bit of positive feedback about participation and will keep a log to see how many kids come and how often.  The format will be adjusted as we see the needs of the juniors who attend going forward.
Operations Director Report 

· Water leakage into the bubble is almost non existent so far but no prolonged heavy rain yet.  The Clubhouse was without power for one day.  Hydro fixed the problem.  
· North side emergency door has blown open twice; must be kept bolted.  Kirk will fix it. 
· Extra lights installed in the annex; will adjust to angle brightness away from the courts. 
· New walkway curtain installed in the bubble.
· New white curtain installed in the annex (very heavy so more cable supports will be installed)
· New sump pump installed to prevent flooding.  
· Furnace computer has been reconfigured to increase air pressure in anticipation of heavy snowfall. 
Next Meeting – AGM November 16, 2017

